
Motor Pool Department Vehicle Auction 
Sealed Bid  

The Petersburg Motor Pool Department is accepting bids on 
surplus vehicles. Available units include two SUV’s, large and 
small bucket truck, and a digger derrick. Sealed bids for these 
units will be accepted until March 28, 2025 at 1pm, at which time 
the bids will be opened. For further 
details please visit the Borough’s 
website or call Public Works at  
907-772-4430. 
Published: March 6 and 13, 2025

PUBLIC NOTICE 

In May 2025, the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) will 
initiate an environmental cleanup project at an FAA site on lands
managed by the United States Department of Agriculture Forest 
Service (USDA FS) on the eastern side of Big Level Island, Alaska
(Level Island; 56.4676°N, -133.0827°W). Level Island is located 
between Kupreanof and Zarembo Islands in southeast Alaska, 
approximately 25 miles south-southwest of Petersburg, Alaska and 20
miles west of Wrangell, Alaska. This project includes the excavation
and offsite disposal of impacted soils associated with the FAA Very
High Frequency Omni-Directional Range (VOR) Building at Level
Island. Hazardous substances and wastes associated with the project 
are subject to the Comprehensive Environmental Response,
Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA), the National Oil and 
Hazardous Substances Pollution Contingency Plan (NCP), and the 
Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA). FAA is performing 
the Level Island cleanup activities in coordination with and under 
regulatory oversight of the USDA FS and Alaska Department of 
Environmental Conservation (ADEC).  

Soil will be excavated from the footprint of the VOR, and 
confirmation soil samples will be collected from the base of the
excavation to demonstrate that contamination has been removed
before backfilling. All waste generated during the project will be 
containerized, appropriately characterized, and removed from Level 
Island for disposal. Polychlorinated biphenyl- and lead-contaminated
soil and project waste will be disposed of at Chemical Waste
Management and Columbia Ridge Landfill in Arlington, Oregon.  

In accordance with 40 CFR 300.820, the administrative record
associated with this environmental cleanup effort at Level Island is
available for public review and comment at the Petersburg Ranger 
Office located at 123 Scowbay Loop Road, Petersburg, Alaska 99833.
The Administrative Record includes the Engineering Evaluation/Cost 
Analysis and the Work Plan governing the project. A thirty-day public
comment period begins the date this notice is published. Comments
can be sent to Matthew Woods, Environmental Engineer, Federal
Aviation Administration, 222 W. 7th Ave, Box 14, Anchorage, Alaska
99513 or to Matthew.A.Woods@faa.gov. 
Published: March 6, 2025 


